

# Oregon Paint Horse Club Minutes

*February 18, 2025*

## **Call to Order - 6:32**

**Attendance:** Jamie Bansen, Kristen Shaw, Carrie Averill, Elaine Grimps, Denys Buss, Jessica Wolfer, Allison Freeman, Sarah Lutz, Joan Horton, Rachel Arbuckle, Molly Davis

**Minutes:** Sarah made a motion to approve the January Minutes, Joan seconded and the motion passed.

**Treasury Report:** Memberships have been coming in. \$200 was paid toward NWCC and some year end awards were purchased. Jamie is tracking the memberships. 31 memberships. Treasurer report was attached to the meeting packet.

**Zone One Report:** Shannon O'Dell has stepped down as show manager and Mark Kuhlwein will take that over. Zone One will be all 10 judges - INPHC will not be covering the 4 judges. Class schedule and number of days is being discussed. They are trying to get it down to 4-5 days to save money on those 10 judges.

**NWCC Report:** No new information

**Spring Fling Show 2025 -** Show is pretty well set. All the staff/help is organized. Kids will be giving out the jackpot awards and never won a buckle. We have a show photographer. Allison will put her website on social media. Jackpot/all breed classes can be cross entered. We have someone at OSF that will respond and be on site. After this show, we need to find out where to hold the show for 2026. OSF will no longer have RV spots. Elaine and Joan will make contact with Eugene regarding the 2026 show. Silent auction items need to be donated. Sarah recommended changing the minimums to either take it off the bid sheets or follow the minimums. Joan made a motion we don't have minimum bids at the silent auction - motion carried. Trail patterns have been received. Patterns will be posted 2 weeks before the show. Lunches and hospitality are covered. We will be giving t-shirts to the first 50 people who enter. The online link has been helpful. Sawdust will be delivered Wednesday morning and prebedding will happen that afternoon. We will pay the stall bedders directly from the show account.

**Committees:**

**Youth-** No new updates at this point. OQHA raised enough to purchase the saddle to do the raffle. Stacy gave us a quote for a Sterling work saddle and it was \$2200. We will look into raffle rules and revisit it after our show.

**Awards** - We are waiting on the arrival of the awards. They will be awarded at the horse show. They can be picked up there.

**Sponsorship** -

**Membership** - Jamie is taking care of memberships. She will forward the list of members to Carrie so she can update the email list.

**Marketing** - Allison is keeping up on FB. The horse show itself has its own FB page. No updates

**Old Business:** Youth scholarship - Carrie will get a template to use. Kristen will use her horse trailer to load the trail equipment for the show, the trail bridge is being brought to the show by Sarah. We need to look at by-laws to determine NWCC delegates for January. We will keep our by-laws the same and not worry about our delegates.

**New Business:** Website - her “contract” gets paid in February. There has been a proposal from a new website designer. We have a proposal from another individual that will charge \$600 a year for all the updates and uploads monthly. Kristen will check with Brenda to see if she will release the website domain information. Joan made a motion to change website managers and Carrie seconds. Motion carries. Chelsea Yarnell will be our new website manager.

Some of the sponsorships have changed so Elaine asked if we need a new banner. She will make a new banner. Joan and Elaine will sponsor the banner!

**Next Meeting: March 18, 2025 6:30 pm via google meet**

Meeting adjourned: 8:03